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Division of Academic Affairs

AGENDA

Meeting of the Assessment Committee

Tuesday, January 24, 2012
12:30PM – 2PM

Clock Tower Conference Room
Members Present:

Dianne Fallon

Ro-Jean Straw

Doreen Rogan

Amber Tatnall

Claudette Dupee

Lisa Murphy

Tom McGinn

*Meghan Whitten 

1) Approval of Minutes from 11-22-11  

Approval with small clarification regarding graduation surveys due to question by Claudette.   Motion to accept by Claudette, seconded by Doreen, and approved by committee.
2)  Review Agenda for the Meeting 
Motion to accept by Claudette, seconded by Amber, and approved by committee
3)  Old Business/Review Work Plan
a) Projects In-Process:

Library Departmental Learning Outcomes presented by Amber

Amber redesigned and tweaked as requested.  Dianne asked for examples of multi-cultural/global perspective offerings.  Amber pointed to “living documents” and gallery type work.  Dianne asked if Amber thought she could assess with the tools she had now and Amber replied that she could.  Doreen moved to approve, Tom McGinn seconded, and the outcomes were approved.

Learning Center Departmental Learning Outcomes presented by Angela

Angela presented redesigned and tweaked.  Dianne asked if Angela thought there was a way to asses the presented learning outcomes.  Angela believed it was possible but she doesn’t have access to individual grades – data doesn’t glean it but can say it was offered.  Dianne suggested looking at a select group of students at the end.  It was suggested by Ro-Jean that Angela could collaborate with instructors.  Doreen’s suggestion was surveys to ask if the students felt more prepared than without the learning center help.  Angela said that she would like to cycle through the outcomes, taking a couple each year to focus on.  Lisa referred to #13 asking how the learning center helps the students learn to apply critical thinking skills to broaden and build awareness of global issues.   Angela said the used a set of questioning skills to move beyond Socratic questioning skills to a personal way of thinking – stages to get to the next level of thinking.  The Learning Center works within class projects that broaden ideas applying across cultures.  Dianne asked where the departmental learning outcomes would be published.  Angela thought putting them on the Learning Center website would help students to know what the center does rather than the preconception of it that many have.   There was conversation about the overlapping of the statements that may be confusing.   It was discussed that it may be helpful to categorize/cluster in such a way to educate the students as to what the center does.  Tom felt they would be better understood in a different structure and Dianne suggested that they could be communicated to students differently.  Tom gave his approval at this point as he had to leave for another meeting.   Claudette made a motion to approve, Ro-Jean seconded, and they were approved.
b) Graduate Survey presented by Claudette
Claudette printed out the results of the last 3 or surveys that Corinne as done.  It was clarified that the assessment committee is looking at these surveys to see how they connect to assessment goals.  The graduation surveys were conducted in the bookstore as those who planned to march picked up their caps and gowns.  Figures show they do not capture the whole class.   75% of those who plan to participate in graduation took the survey and 48% of 2011 took it.  Claudette will email a copy of the survey to committee members.  Institutional Development is working with Enrollment Services to re-institute and “put someplace” but right now the survey is done for graduation speeches.  Doreen questioned whether Student Affairs wants Assessment Committee output.  Dianne felt that MCCS stopped their survey due to low response rate and one size fits all problems, as well as odd interpretation of the answers.  Financial aid surveys are only completed by those who have financial aid thereby capturing part of a class.
4) New Business (if any)
a)  Assignment for ILOs for AY 12/13

Lisa thought that little had been done with critical thinking.  Ro-Jean said she had implemented some critical thinking pieces into her classes’ work.  Dianne suggested that eportfolios had side-tracked critical thinking this year and it could be proposed to do again. There was conversation about the decision to suggest an ILO for a college wide focus.  The committee was reminded that some had followed the critical thinking suggestion –  Paula Gagnon’s book group and  Stefanie Forster’s projects for example.  The committee was cautioned by Doreen that they shouldn’t assume it doesn’t exist on campus and that people were not working on critical thinking projects.  Doreen suggested that the committee pick on the list that had not been addressed which is communication, information literacy, technical competence, or responsibility and integrity.  She also thought it would be good to create something now rather than wait to fall perhaps taking the next few meetings to develop something around the new topic.  The grant program presented by Paula might tie in.  Dianne asked Amber if information literacy would help her – Amber said that she would rather see something else particularly #7 – responsibility and integrity.  There was discussion that choosing critical thinking again may offend those who have done their part and cause stagnation.
The committee discussed #7 specifically with networking and grants.  It was thought that inviting Rushmore Kidder author of How Good People Make Tough Choices for a distinguished lecture series would be good.  Instructors could be encouraged to find ways to incorporate the topic into their syllabi and highlight it in classroom discussion.  Doreen suggested surveys and the committee talked about the civility standard.  It was discussed that this would be a good year because of being a voting year.  Perhaps student services or another organization could do voter registration and the topic would tie to plagiarism.  Amber made a motion that #7 Responsibility and Integrity be chosen for ILO focus for AY 12-13, Ro-Jean seconded it with Dianne suggesting a workplace person come into speak.  It was approved with Lisa Murphy abstaining due to concerns of the ILO becoming to “police-y”.  Her concern was that “they will call each other out” and individual classes will become policed by the committee.  Doreen assured her that it was not the committee’s place to do that and only suggestions of how foster responsibility and integrity would be given.  Dianne said that she understood Lisa’s concern but that it would not be managed that way but more like useful conversation for instructors for when there is a problem.  Lisa abstained from voting.  There were 5 yes votes. *Meghan entered the room here but did not vote.
b)  PLOs for EDU AS presented by Ro-Jean
The Education AS was approved in January.  Ro-Jean explained that the program was designed as a pathway to transfer for teaching.  There was discussion regarding potential articulation agreements with Husson and Thomas.  While the program is approved, outcomes will not be posted in the catalogs until approved by assessment.  Dianne asked Ro-Jean to change “through” to “in” and to consider a  better word than “illustrate.”  Ro-Jean will redesign and edit and approval was given after Amber made a motion to accept and Claudette seconded.  Ro-Jean will email the correct version to Joy.
c)  CESSIE Data

The results of the 2009 Community College Survey of Student Engagement (CCSSE) data related to Global Awareness, Tolerance and Diversity at YCCC and York County Community College - ILO CCSSE Snapshot, 2009 have been posted to the website.  Dianne presented the slideshow and snapshot to the committee.  It is hoped that over time that findings will be isolated and published.  Dianne said that Kristina could look at statistics over time and Amber offered to help.  Lisa asked what the margin of error is in these surveys.  That is something the committee speculated about and will need to find out.  Kristina will be invited to the next meeting.  Faculty Senate neesd to be asked what they want to know so that the assessment can be isolated.  There was discussion regarding the difficulty of learning why students don’t finish based on the statistics.  Dianne reminded the committee that there is an evaluation assessment rider to help with looking at that information.  There was a question of what the committee wants Kristina to do and why.  Dianne said that there are some questions the committee can’t answer until they have the umbers especially the non-completers.  
5)  Adjournment
Motion by Amber and seconded by Doreen, approved.
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